CIP Committee Draft Minutes
Tuesday 7/28/20 at 6PM via Zoom
The Zoom meeting was called to order at 6:01 pm by Chairman Jack Waldron. Present are: Jack Waldron, Nicole Maher-Whiteside, John Wheeler, Sheldon Perry, Becky Mason, Kathi Padgett and Melissa Donaldson – Recording Secretary
June 30, 2020 Minutes – Change in fire department,  to up IN the air, change date of meeting, Sheldon seconded the motion to adjourn. Nicole made a motion to approve as amended, Sheldon seconded.
Sheldon – yes

John – yes

Nicole – yes

Becky -abstained

Jack - yes
Thoughts on Recycling Project – Selectmen have not decided anything. They are waiting to hear what the return on investment would be. The amount of time taken to accumulate a load may be longer than anticipated. Jack is concerned about the speed that this is going at. He would like to see an analysis of the traffic patterns if this is installed. Also would like to see reports on the financial aspects. Becky commented about increases in employee costs as well. Cost projection is needed for that aspect as well. Sheldon is concerned with the final numbers for the CIP being done in 4-5 weeks, and wonders if this is realistic for this year’s CIP. Becky recommends leaving the items in the CIP that are already there, but renaming them Transfer Station Improvements. There is $36,000 in 2021 for well and septic, but should be for feasibility study, design, etc. In December, everyone is facing at least a 10% increase in their taxes. Encumbering funds in December will not impact the CIP for 2021. We currently have three cruisers, and two police officers. The consensus of the Board is to change the intent of the $36,000 to Transfer Station Improvements. 
Discussion of Each Department's Status

Town Government – furnace in 2021 was added at $15,000. The roof is in the plan for 2021, they have received quotes this year. Property reval and tax map revisions are still on for next year. 

Fire Department – Richard is on hold as far as $18,000 for station maintenance. Roll it into 2021. Ambulance was in for 2020, but he doesn’t think he is going to be able to purchase it. Was $100,000 put into the Capital Reserve? The Marshall Fund was transferred to the Trustee of Trust Funds. Balances are needed, Jack will request. Becky would not move the maintenance forward to 2021. Jack will zero it out. He will also zero out the $50,000 for the cruiser. John is concerned about how the articles have been written. If it is put into the operating budget, it seems to be a lapsing fund. Becky will address all of this from the Selectmen’s side. The carpeting will also be included. The Selectmen hope to have the tax bills out by November 1st this year.
Highway Department – would like the 6 wheeler in 2021, but could probably deal with it in 2022. Check back in August. He is confident about getting the Mountain Road bridge done at the older price. 

Emergency & Parks/Recreation – nothing

Transfer Station – change well/septic to transfer station improvements. $13,000 for paving was in for 2020.

Cemetery – fences all got repaired. There is a contract and carryover funds for the Riverside projects. 

Cook Memorial Library -  a few changes, 2021 and 2025 for furnaces, estimate has gone up to $9000. Air conditioner is in 2023 at $10,000. Mary is trying to get information on a broadband update. There is a placeholder for this. 

School – not much has changed. HVAC was out a year too far, it should begin in 2022. Ionization is being added to HVACs now. Should they consider adding this in? The 2022 money request is for a study.
Planning Board – staying at $20,000 as it is tied to the map revisions. 

The last three years of the plan are going down because the bonds are going away. 
Becky mentioned looking at CARES funding for the HVAC.

Sheldon suggests meeting in person at his place next month. The meeting must be posted to reflect that it will be held there.  August 25th meeting will be held at Sheldon’s.

Short Term changes or issues

Long Term issues

Any possible problems in finalizing department plans
Other Business - none
Nicole made a motion to adjourn at 7 pm, Kathi seconded. 
Sheldon – yes

John – yes

Nicole – yes

Kathi - yes

Jack - yes

The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Recording Secretary
